
 

 

Greeters ....................... Rick Brown 
 Steve Brown 

 
 

Lord’s Supper 

Prep/Cleanup ............ The Boyds 
Communion Bread .... Carmen Parker 
 .....................................  & Sadie Rice 
Lord’s Table Center ... Jered Markman 
Servers ........................ Steve Brown 
 Scott Tesh 
 Tom Davenport 
 Matthew Brown 
Server Fill-In ............... Rick Brown 

 

Men Who Serve Today 

 

Morning Service 

 
 

Song Leader ................ Phil Forrest 
Announcements ......... Eddie Nuckols 
Opening Prayer .......... Steve Brown 
Scripture Reading ....... Matthew Brown 
Sermon ......................... Claude Pharr 
Closing Prayer ............ Matthew Brickey 

 

Evening Service 

 

Opening Prayer .......... Mark Koontz 
Sermon ......................... Young Men 
Closing Prayer ............ Jered Markman 
Lord’s Table ................ Phil Forrest 
 

Wed Song Leader ....... Phil Forrest 
 

Next Week: April 6 

 

Morning Service 

 

Song Leader ................ Jimmy Snow 
Announcements ......... Matt Maurer 
Opening Prayer .......... Steve Anderson  
Scripture Reading ....... Logan Davis 
Sermon ......................... Claude Pharr 
Closing Prayer ............ Matthew Brickey 

 

Evening Service 

 

Opening Prayer .......... Oscar Koontz 
Sermon ......................... Claude Pharr 
Closing Prayer ............ Matthew Forrest 
Lord’s Table ................ Jimmy Snow 
 

Wed Song Leader ....... Tom Davenport 

Minister 
Claude Pharr 

336-751-2866 Office 
336-768-3172 Home 
336-413-4892 Cell 

 

Elders 
Matt Maurer 336-655-4899 
Eddie Nuckols 336-492-7619 
Claude Pharr 336-768-3172 
Phil Forrest 336-751-0764 

 

Deacons 
Jimmy Snow   336-492-5777  

Rick Brown  336-816-5993 
Tom Davenport  336-918-6448 
Jered Markman  336-469-0976 

 

E-Mail: nmcofc@yadtel.net 
 

Sunday 
  Bible Study Class 10:00 am   
  Morning Worship 11:00 am   
  Evening Worship 6:00 pm   

 

Wednesday 
  Bible Study Class 7:00 pm   

Send bulletin requests to: 
CBLEGOLAS@YAHOO.COM 
or call Cindy at: (336) 816-1509  

Lord’s Supper 
 

Prep/Cleanup ............ Rick/Cindy Brown 
Communion Bread .... Jana Brown 
 
Lord’s Table Center ... Ortie Boyd 
Servers ......................... Steve Anderson 
 Mark Koontz 
 Jered Markman 
 Rick Brown 
Server Fill-In ............... Scott Tesh 

 

April Servers 
Lord’s Supper 

Prep/Cleanup ............ The Boyds 
Communion Bread .... Carmen Parker 
 .....................................  & Sadie Rice 
Lord’s Table Center ... Jered Markman 
Servers ......................... Steve Brown 
 Scott Tesh 
 Tom Davenport 
 Matthew Brown 
Server Fill-In ............... Rick Brown 
 
 

Minister 
Claude Pharr 

Office (336) 751-2866 
Home (336) 768-3172 
Mobile (336) 413-4892 

 

Elders 
Matt Maurer (336) 655-4899 
Eddie Nuckols (336) 492-7619 
Claude Pharr (336) 768-3172 
Phil Forrest (336) 751-0764 

 

Deacons 
Jimmy Snow (336) 492-5777  
Rick Brown (336) 816-5993 
Tom Davenport (336) 918-6448 

 

CALLING EVIL GOOD 
 

     The prophet Isaiah pronounced a series of six woes 
upon the sinful nation of his day.  One of those woes 
went like this: “Woe unto them that call evil good, and 
good evil; that put darkness for light, and light for 
darkness; that put bitter for sweet, and sweet for bit-
ter!” (Isaiah 5:20) 
 
     Isaiah’s words certainly fit not only his day, but ours 
also.  The broadminded stance of the modern world on 
moral and religious issues results in calling evil good 
and good evil.  For example, it is not politically correct 
to speak out against the homosexual lifestyle that is 
being flaunted so openly.  We are supposed to be ac-
cepting of this perversion which is so strongly con-
demned in Scripture.  Then again, it is considered big-
otry to speak out against another religion.  We are to 
have a pluralistic view that is broad enough to grant 
that all faiths are valid. 
 
     Yes, we live in a world much like Isaiah’s – one 
which calls evil good and good evil. But like Isaiah we 
must continue to proclaim the truth no matter how 
unpopular. 

 

March 30, 2014 

605 North Main St 
Mocksville, NC 27028 

 

(336) 751-2866     
www.nmcofc.org 

 

Claude 



Visitors, you are our honored guests! 
We are very happy that you have joined 
us today. Please fill out a visitor card 
and place it in collection plate. 

 

 

 

April 2 Wednesday Evening Ladies Bible 
Class 

April 13 Elders and Deacons Meeting at 
4:00pm prior to evening worship service. 

June 6-23 Dull Mission Trip to Fiji Islands 
 
 
 
 

AREA EVENTS 
 

April 6-10 The 70th Carolina Lectures sponsored by 

the Kannapolis church of Christ 

April 11-13  Lake Norman church of Christ Youth Ral-

ly 

April 11-13  Meadowbrook Road church of Christ   

Gospel Meeting with guest speaker David Pharr 

April 12  Meadowbrook Road church of Christ Ladies 

Day 

April 13-16  Lexington church of Christ Gospel     

Meeting 

Happy Birthday 
Bertha Graves   Tuesday April 1 

Sharon Tesh   Wednesday April 2 
Jordan Freeman   Saturday April 5 

Vergie Farmer (Steve An-
derson’s mother) is home 
due to illness. 
Bob Freeman 
Bertha Graves 
Joe Koontz (Glenn’s broth-
er) 
Edna Kurfees 
Fern Nickels has bone can-
cer. 
Greg Nilo 
Chuck Owens (friend of 
Eddie Nuckols) 
Amelia Price (Ann Nilo’s 
granddaughter) 

Sadie Rice 
Catherine Seamon 
Elizabeth Seamon, a shut-
in, is in poor health. 
Rick Seamon 
Dorothy Smith is living at  
Autumn Care nursing 
home. 
Kenzie Smith (Jimmy & 
Helen Kinley’s granddaugh-
ter) has leukemia. 
Larry Warner 

 

 Please continue to pray for the following: 

Ivey Nell Boger will have eye surgery Tuesday April 1. 
This will be done at Hawthorne Surgical Center at 
8:30. 
Eddie Martin, Sadie Rice’s son-in-law, had a chain 
saw accident several months ago in which some ver-
tebrae in his neck were broken. His neck did not heal 
correctly so, this past Wednesday, he underwent sur-
gery to have two screws inserted. The surgery went 
well and he is now recovering. 
Wanda Scott has heart problems. 
J R Stroud has rheumatoid arthritis and knee pain. 
Children’s Home in India Please continue to pray for 
the boys’ continued safety and quick completion of 
the new building.  


